Report from the Professional Activities Sub-Committee
PASC has continued to expand the program of work begun in 2007, focussing its efforts on two priority areas;

1) The development of local PA activities in Region 8;
2)   The accessibility of PA products and services to individual members and groups;
The first relies heavily on Sections and Chapters finding volunteer leaders able to organise meetings and deliver services to their members. At present, fewer than half of all Region 8 Sections have a PA officer. Because most of the Section Chairs attending the Region 8 Committee meeting in Malta might not be fully aware of the work of the PASC, we will take the opportunity to emphasise the importance of professional activities to their members.
The second priority area depends directly on the availability of more presenters and materials on PA topics. PASC agreed last year to collaborate with IEEE-USA and to share resources, especially products and services designed to enhance members’ careers and employment prospects. PASC is recommending to the Region 8 Committee that a memorandum of understanding (MOU) be signed with IEEE-USA this year, to ensure that this collaboration will continue well into the future.
A key task facing PASC is the recruitment of expert presenters of PA topics. For example, Gerald Anleitner has arranged for patent lawyers from Germany to give a 4 part series in 2008 on patents, via webinar technology, in collaboration with IEEE-USA.. The target for 2008 is to build a team of experts willing to volunteer their services, across the broad field of Professional Activities, both at introductory and advanced levels. Other topics currently under consideration are standards, innovation and invention, design, ethics, and personal development.
The program of workshops led by Kurt Richter and Matej Zajc will continue in 2008, and several workshops have already been arranged.  A workshop on the development of leadership skills will be organised by the GOLD Committee in Rome, April 23/24. PASC will also sponsor a session on Time Management at the Student Branch/GOLD Congress in London, August 31/September 2.

PASC intends to encourage greater collaboration with other Region 8 groups, including Students, GOLD, Industry Relations, Membership Development and Education, because Professional Activities is of interest to all members,  especially those at the beginning of their careers. PASC believes that Section Chairs need to be challenged to respond more directly to the needs of their members.
Charles Turner (Chair PASC) March 2008
